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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Dear Parents, 
 

We have been looking forward to getting back into the strong routines that  

primary school children need following our fortnight of swimming lessons.  

Anecdotally, it appears that a large number of children moved up to a new  

swimming stage, and in some cases, two and even 3 stages for some children. But 

great to get back into our strong routines! We have had a reasonable spike in our 

Lost Property pile here at school after the fortnight of swimming lessons, so if you 

are missing: thongs, goggles, towels and the usual items of our school uniform, 

our lost property items are laid out in the foyer area, please come and have a look. 
 

Extra-Curricular Activities 

It seems to be the season for extra-curricular activities as we aim to increase the 

breadth of our curriculum to allow children to engage in activities that promote 

creative thinking and problem solving skills. Some of these activities include: 

Maths Competition, Chess Tournament, Sustainability Fashion Parade and  

Fatimaôs Got Talent. These activities add to our Robotics Programme and the 

Ukulele ensemble as well as our ñorchestraò of musicians who provide the music 

for our liturgical celebrations under the guidance of Pauline Burwood. This broad 

range of activities are offered to children who demonstrate an aptitude or a strong 

interest in these areas. I took the opportunity last week to capture a few photos of 

our Year 6 students teaching the Year 5ôs how to play a range of chords on the 

ukulele. To see the children split into 3 groups and concentrating intently on  

developing new skills was great, and we have included the photos in the  

newsletter. 
 

Community AGMôs 

I would like to officially notify the community of our upcoming school and       

Parents & Friends Annual General Meetings which will take place on the evening 

of Tuesday 28th November. Nomination forms are included in this    newsletter, so 

if you are interested in pursuing a position on our School Board or the executive of 

our P & F, please complete the form and return to Tracy in the School Office by 

Friday 24th November. If you would like to find out a little more about any of 

these roles, donôt hesitate to drop in for a conversation with me or I could direct 

you to a parent in our community who has held a position previously. 

Year 3 Reconciliation 

I would like to congratulate a group of children in our community who received 

the Sacrament of Reconciliation last Wednesday afternoon and also wish our     

second group of children well, as they prepare to receive this special Sacrament 

this afternoon. I often reflect on the programme being very age appropriate for the 

Year 3 children as they learn about the need to be respectful towards others and 

the idea that we all make mistakes.  It is important to acknowledge those mistakes 

and seek forgiveness through Reconciliation. Thank you to Justin Miller for    

guiding our Year 3 children through the programme, Ellen Miller for facilitating 

the Catechist Programme for Reconciliation for the Parish children and Lorraine 

Szefczyk for overseeing the coordination with assistance from Pauline Burwood 

and Marianne Crack. I would also like to thank the parents for supporting their 

children through the process, starting with the parent meeting and culminating 

with the children receiving the Sacrament. 
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From the Principal ñ(Continued) 
Maggie Dent - Social and Emotional Well-Being of our Children 

At the P & F meeting last week I initiated a discussion about a presentation by Maggie Dent at Christ The 

King Primary School, Beaconsfield. In my experience, Maggie Dent would be the speaker who talks with 

the most clarity regarding the management of primary school age children and young adolescents, in relation 

to this topic. We have included the details of the presentation, taking place on Monday 20th November, in 

this edition of the newsletter. I encourage parents to attend, and very handy that it is in our local area.  

Year 6 Camp 

We wish our Year 6 children well next week as they venture down to Forest Edge campsite in Waroona for 

their annual camp. It is good to be back at Forest Edge after having a year away from there last year due to 

the bushfire that destroyed the facility a couple of years ago. It will be wonderful for the children to enjoy 

brand new facilities in what is an excellent outdoor education experience. The children will once again be 

joined by the Year 6 class at St Patrickôs, Fremantle. Our children spend the time during the day                     

experiencing the activities together as a group, and then participate in the night time activities with the               

children from St Patrickôs, enabling them to develop some connections with children they may be with in             

secondary school.   

 

Our Kindy Class 

The Kindy children are having a busy time at the moment.  The group were invited to sing a song at a recent 

Education Mass at Notre Dame university, and from all reports, stole the show, and are now preparing for a 

couple of outings, to Cicerelloôs in Fremantle for a marine education tour and also AQWA, as part of their 

focus this term. We wish the Kindy children well on their adventures for learning.  

    

Victorious Interschool Athletics team 

Congratulations to everyone involved in our victorious interschool athletics team at the carnival last Friday. 

We clearly have a talented group of children who were guided through a programme by Oz Celenza that  

enabled them to perform at a level that reflects their potential which was good enough to win the carnival 

this year. At primary school level, I often talk about children relying on their natural ability at this stage of 

development, particularly for running. Some training can help a little, but the way our children performed in 

the team games and the obvious depth of runners at our school, demonstrated in the relays, was wonderful to 

see. My congratulations and thanks to all the children involved and Oz Celenza for coordinating the              

programme, and thanks also to the parents who assisted with the training sessions before school for the last 

few weeks.    

 

P & F Lunch 

I would like to thank a hard working group of P & F ladies who will continue to provide lunch for the chil-

dren a couple of times throughout Term 4.  This Friday 27th October, the P & F Ladies will be providing a 

sausage sizzle for the children.  Icy poles which we have in stock in our canteen freezer will also be sold for 

$1.50 each  for Year 2 to Year 6, after the children have eaten their lunch.  Thanks again to this group of la-

dies for providing this opportunity for the children. 

 

 

Finally, a reminder that we have a Pupil-Free Day coming up on Friday 10th November  
 

Dates to Remember: 

Tuesday 31st October to Friday 3rd November ï Year 6 Camp 

Friday3rd November ï Year 4 Assembly 

Friday 3rd November ï Pre-Primary Messy Mud Day 

Thursday 9th November ï Remembrance Day Liturgy at 11am 

Friday 10th November ï Pupil-Free Day 

Best wishes for the coming fortnight. 

 

Paul Hansen 

PRINCIPAL 



 

 
   

 

OCTOBER 

 

7th  Sophie Shepherd 

8th  Billy Haddrill 

11th  Harrison Dillon 

11th  Alby James 

11th  Hugh Farquhar 

11th  Charlie Anderson 

12th  Jordan Matthes 

12th  Lukas Miovski 

15th  Xavier Zilko 

16th  Pyrs Jeffery 

17th  Mia Gault 

19th  Charlie Ross 

OCTOBER 

 

20th  Vincent Smith 

23rd  Samuel Piggott 

23rd  Lucas Prince 

24th  Liam Goodwin 

24th  Suni Travia-Kathiravelu 

25th  Lucy Omodei 

26th  Jack Sullivan 

28th  William Omodei 

28th  Sophie Gault 

30th  Max Grubb 

31st  Eadie Lucas 



ASCS Interschool Athletics Carnival 

 
Len Shearer Reserve Booragoon 

 

20th October 2017 

 

Overall Results 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Individual Results 

 
 

 

Team Event Results 

 
 

School Points Place 

Our Lady of Fatima 376 1ST 

St Benedictôs 306 2ND 

St Columbus 294 3RD 

St Patrickôs 284 4th 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 272 5TH 

St Pius X 223 6TH 

Name Yea

r 

Award 

Lucia Bradshaw-Pini Yr 3 Champion Girl 

Suni Travia-Kathiravelu Yr 3 Runner Up Boy 

Will Ivancich Yr 4 Champion Boy 

Millie Haigh Yr 5 Champion Girl 

Event Yr 3 Yr 4 Yr 5 Yr 6 

Pass Ball 6th 1st 2nd 1st 

Leader Ball 1st 1st 1st 2nd 

Boys Relay 4th 1st 3rd 2nd 

Girls Relay 1st 3rd 2nd 1st 



INTERSCHOOL TEAM 2017 


